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OIAD-3897 

15 April 2024 

 

 

 

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation, received on 18 March 2024, 

in which you asked for documents, communications, or records pertaining to the number of 

hunting permits DOC is and has been issuing, with a particular focus on the numbers issued 

since the change of government. The requested has been adjust after your discussion with 

one of our staff on the 27th of March 2024. 

 

Your questions and our responses are listed below: 

1. Numbers of hunting licenses (Open permits) issued per annum between 2008-2024.  

Please see the table below on Page 3 for the data you requested. 

The department built an online self-service hunting permit application process in  

2010 and it went live in December of that year. Hunting permits up to this point 

were paper-based and this data is no longer available, and therefore this part of 

your request must be refused under section 18(e) of the Official Information Act 

(OIA) as the information no longer exists.  

 

Please note, this pre-December 2010 hunting permit data was not required to be 

kept by the department. 

2. Any documents or communications pertaining to any potential changes in policy 
around hunting licenses since the change in government.  

There have been no changes in policy with the change in government around  

hunting permits. We are upgrading the existing hunting permits system to make it  

more efficient and user friendly. This work was planned prior to the new  

government coming into effect. As such, this part of your request is refused under 

section 18(e) of the OIA as the information does not exist. 

3. The types of hunting licenses that are issued. 

We issue five types of recreational hunting permits. They are: 

• Open Area hunting permits 

• Restricted Area hunting permits 

• Small game hunting permits 

• Game bird permits 

• Possum permits 

s9(2)(a)

s9(2)
(a)








